REPORT TO THE BOARD

REGION III
Submitted By: Karen Mason
Date Submitted:  February 18, 2010
1. Accomplishments since the last report (Please identify the strategic plan goal/objective each activity seeks to achieve)
· I attended the MoEFACS Board of Directors meeting February 7, 2010.  I serve on the legislative committee.
· I attended the Missouri ACTE Legislative Day February 10, 2010 held at our state capital in Jefferson City, Missouri.  I had appointments with my elected officials and attended the signing of the proclamation in the Governors office.    
· I will be taking two of my senior FCCLA students to Jefferson City next week to shadow a legislator.  They were chosen to participate in the FCCLA Shadowing event.  This is a great way to connect the classroom to our elected officials and gain recognition for CTE.  

· Plans are underway for the Region III Conference to be held June 23-25, 2010 at the Ameristar Hotel & Casino in Kansas City, MO.  I am bringing copies of our flyer to the board meeting.

· The website for our region has been updated.

· I did ask each of my states to share any information they would like about their states, I received one of six. 

· Missouri held their Legislative Day February 10th, it was very successful, we had approximately 95 students attend with their advisors and instructors.  An observation is that more students are coming and fewer teachers and administrators than in past years.  A flyer for the Region III conference was included. 
· I continue to have monthly conference calls with LeAnn as the finance chair.  
2. Emerging Critical Issues/Concerns for ACTE (For information purposes only)

· It is very important to continue working with the state associations to improve relationships.
· Continue efforts to increase memberships.
3. Emerging Critical Issues/Concerns for the field of Career and Technical Education (For information purposes only)
· Carl Perkins funding 
· The Presidents plan for education and funding.
4. Other comments/suggestions:
Thank you to the staff once again for their quick responses to emails, phone calls etc.  I have contacted Lauren several times with members having voting problems and they were resolved in the same day weather permitting.  Every person has been able to vote and Lauren followed up with each of them, as did I.  Thank you!  This type of positive response creates positive relations with our members.  You do a great job!!!
5. Potential candidates contacted for future Board of Directors Elections:

Region III has two candidates running for Vice President of Region III.

They are Dave Bunting from Iowa and Marcia Ritter from Missouri.  Both are excellent candidates!
Items To Be Placed on Board Agenda for Discussion

(Only include items that require Board discussion or action. These will be placed on the Board meeting agenda.)

